

CITY OF PLAINFIELD

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR CITY HALL 515 WATCHUNG AVENUE PLAINFIELD, NEW JERSEY 07060 (908) 753-3310 (OFFICE) (908) 753-3634 (FAX)

Adrian O. Mapp Mayor

Email: adrian.mapp@plainfieldnj.gov

From the Mayor's Office

Twenty-Three (23) New Cases of COVID-19 in Plainfield

October 19, 2020

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Since our last update on Thursday, October 15, there are twenty-three (23) new COVID-19 cases to report, bringing our total to two thousand, five hundred and forty-seven (2547) confirmed cases since the pandemic began. Since that date, an additional one hundred and four (104) persons have been quarantined, bringing the total amount of persons in quarantine to six thousand and two (6002) since the pandemic began. This past Saturday, October 17, three women of ages seventy (70), seventy-eight (78), and ninety- three (93), of White, Hispanic, and African-American descent, respectively, passed away due to the virus. The total number of fatalities stands at one hundred and seventeen (117).

The spread of the virus is beginning to rise in our state. We must continue to practice the safety protocols which helped us lower our numbers during the first wave of the pandemic. I advise all residents to get their flu shots, get tested for COVID-19 if you have been traveling, have been exposed to someone with the virus, or have symptoms. Please also continue to always social distance and wear facial coverings in public and while around people that don't live in your home.

In partnership with Union County, the City of Plainfield will provide Plainfield residents with free flu shots. The next flu shot date in Plainfield is **Friday**, **October 23 from 9:00AM-2:00PM** at **the Gerald B. Green Building**, **200 West 2nd Street**.

Stay safe and may God continue to bless each of you.

Creating One Plainfield, One Future

Sincerely,

Adrian O. Mapp, Mayor